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Dear br. Yaolavks, Faal: (215) 481-4074

Thank wou for the opporunity B comment on the 2003 Hospital Pedfarmance Feport. We have
reviewed the medical records and woukd like t make the follewing observations related t 1he reporl

After reviewing the medical records of patients who were readmitted for any reason after
discharge for “abnormal heartbeat”, we found no quality of care issues which would aceount
for the higher than expected readmission rate reported,

Abington Memorial Hospital is & teriary referral center for patients with complex arrhythmias and
performs many Electrophysiology procedures including almost 800 implaniable cardize defibrillators,
approximately 300 pacemaker procedures and numeraus ablative procadures ezch year, QUF Concenn
is that the risk stratfication mathodology used to calculate expected readmission rates might have
signifizant imitzglions in diseases” such as "abnorma heartbeal.”

Based upon the technical noles, the factors used 1o sk adjus! for readmissions were MediQual
predicted lengih of stay, the presence or absence of diabeles and age. When these adjusiment
warables are applied to a disease such &3 “abnormal hoartbeal” specific limitafions exist. For example,
a young patient with a difficult to controd refractony arrhylhmia would have a low risk-adjustad expecled
readmission rale by using these crileria, yet commanly require readmission. Because of this lmitation,
hospitals who are “eleclrophysiclogy” referral ceners (such as Abnglon) and regularly freat disficult to
conbeol arrbylhmizs will have a higher than expected resdmission rale 7 they real 2 signilicant number
of olherwize healthy palienls. Inoour char review, we dentified several patients who would 121l inta this
category and could ascount for our higher than expecied readmission rate

We recognize and apprecizie the role of the Council and understand the complexity involved in
farrnulating this report. However, dear limitalicns related o the validity of the risk adjusiment do exist

and we feal that it i crilical that the Council educate the public and Indusiry when publishing these
tiata.
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